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Dear Friends:

Nearly 30 years ago, a group of volunteers shared a vision. They recognized a  
growing need in the community for people who were struggling financially and 
needed a helping hand. Together, they built the foundation for an agency that has 
seen countless residents of Avon and Avon Lake through difficult times. 

Their vision has helped CRS thrive in an ever changing economy and allowed us to 
grow, diversify and embrace the future. Today we remain committed to that vision, 
with a more defined mission to guide us and a greater capacity to meet the needs 
of our community.   

One vision.  One mission.  One heart. We’ve joined together to be part of something 
bigger than ourselves. 

Our vision is a community where every resident is free from poverty.  Our mission is 
to diminish the effects of poverty in Avon and Avon Lake.  Known as “The Heart of 
the Community,” CRS is committed to meeting the individual needs of the people 
we serve. 

The work we do could not be accomplished without each and every one of our 
supporters. From our larger funding sources, like private foundations, municipali-
ties, churches and corporations, to the individual donors who make gifts in different  
ways and varying sizes, this unique collaboration is deeply rooted in compassion  
and long-standing generosity. Together, we’ve had a significant impact on our  
community.

The statistics we share with you on the following pages only tell part of the story. We 
can tally the number of times we’ve distributed groceries or kept someone’s heat 
on in the winter. These numbers are important to note. But equally important are the 
hands we’ve held, the hope we’ve provided and the hearts we’ve lifted. 

We’re all familiar with the phrase, “Charity begins at home.” Having a community 
come together to support an organization like CRS is proof positive that people care 
about their neighbors. You should all be extremely proud of how you’ve enabled 
CRS to help families who are struggling to make ends meet. Your support will help 
ease the financial worries of local residents, as well as lift their spirits during times  
of need.

With sincere gratitude,

	 Susan H. Poole			   Denise Jakubovic Klingler
	 Executive Director   		  Board President

Board of Directors

PRESIDENT

Denise Jakubovic Klingler

VICE President

Joseph C. Adams
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Nathan Honold

Secretary

Leslie A. Hebert
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John M. Alten
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Tammy Bertrand
Robert C. Dills
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Michael Lisi
Kathy L. Moore 
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Susan Poole, Executive Director 
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	    revenue	 		
				  
General Donations				    $55,790 		  12%
Corporate/Organization/Church Donations		  $35,005 		  7%
Fundraising Events				    $107,206 		  22%
Grants				    $116,765 		  24%
In-Kind Donations				    $163,847 		  34%
Other				    $6,246 		  1%

Total Revenue				    $484,859 		  100%

	

	 expenses	 		

Management and General				    $53,438 		  13%
Fundraising				    $35,107 		  8%
Direct Aid				    $338,841 		  79%

Total Expenses				    $427,386 		  100%

	 *Based on Management Prepared Financials		
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Our accomplishments at CRS are due to the 

support of many. We appreciate the generosity  

of all our funders and donors, and are  

grateful to everyone that has shown  

confidence in our ability to serve the income-

eligible residents of this community. 

One such benefactor that has shown  

continued dedication to and support of our 

mission is NRG Energy, headquartered in  

Princeton, New Jersey. NRG operates a 753 

megawatt (MW) power plant on the shores  

of Lake Erie, right here in Avon Lake, and  

always strives to be a good neighbor,  

showing tremendous respect for local  

residents in need.

A committed community 

partner, NRG supports CRS 

in many ways. Since the 

year 2010, they’ve served 

as a corporate sponsor of 

our largest fundraiser, the 

CRS Charity Ball. In fact, in 

the last five years, they’ve  

occupied one of the ‘top 

spots’ on our sponsorship 

board, donating a total  

of $26,000 in sponsorship 

dollars as a Diamond and 

Presenting sponsor of the 

event.

According to Dan Rogatto, NRG’s Plant  

Manager, “We first reached out to CRS in 2008. 

I had been talking to the Avon Lake Mayor 

and telling him how we wanted to get more  

involved in the community.” He was referred 

to CRS and found it very easy to support our 

mission from the beginning. “I have always 

been sensitive to the needs of people who 

are struggling,” Dan said. “I used to help out 

in similar ways through my church, so I was  

already familiar with people who had fallen 

on hard times and needed some temporary  

assistance.” 

Through its core values, NRG has created a 

culture of giving back to the communities 

it serves. Dan emphasized this, and added,  

“We want to be an important part of  

wherever we work.” In addition to its support 

of CRS, NRG is also known for its initiatives 

in keeping our community clean, including  

working with Scout troops and other groups to 

pick up litter on local 

parks and beaches. 

In 2012, NRG made 

an unexpected and 

generous gift to 

CRS in the amount 

of $10,000. In the  

aftermath of “Super-

storm Sandy,” the 

management of NRG 

(then GenOn) offered 

its employees gift 

cards to a local grocer 

to be used to replenish  

food lost as a result  

of the many local power outages. One  

employee stepped forward and expressed  

an interest in donating his family’s gift card 

to CRS. This act of kindness was shared 

with the management, and eventually  

reached the CEO’s office, who as a result  

decided to share in the spirit of giving in  

making this sizeable corporate donation. 

Thanks to NRG’s generosity, CRS was not only 

able to manage an increase in requests for 

food and other services during that time, but 

it also allowed for some added flexibility in the 

agency’s annual budget.    

Additional monetary donations to CRS include 

gifts made in honor of their company’s Global 

Giving Day, “Souper Bowl of Caring” event 

and Volunteer Match program. Overall, NRG 

has donated a grand total of $37,600 to CRS 

to date, an amount that has truly made a  

difference in the lives of the people we serve. 

Equally significant are the number of volunteer 

hours that NRG has donated to CRS. It is always 

one of the first companies to answer the call 

for service when we are looking for a hand 

in our pantry. It’s not uncommon to find NRG  

employees helping check expiration dates, 

sort cans and stock shelves. In addition, they 

traditionally place a giving tree in the lobby of 

their plant to collect toys and miscellaneous 

gifts for our kids at Christmas time. 

“The Christmas program is something our  

employees look forward to each year,” Dan 

said. “This past year in particular, those giving 

tags we put on the tree went very quickly.”

NRG shares our vision, plays an integral role 

in our ability to fulfill our mission, and helps 

make up the Heart of the Avon/Avon Lake  

community.  We are thankful for their on-going 

commitment to the people we serve. 

Corporate 
Citizenship
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CRS exists to ensure that people who are  

struggling to make ends meet have a place 

to go for information, food, and financial  

assistance when appropriate. But a single 

mom trying to raise three kids on a minimum 

wage job wouldn’t necessarily have the same 

needs as a family of five who was suddenly 

struck with a job loss and needed short-term 

help until they could get back on their feet.  

In the last few years, we’ve begun looking  

at the various populations we serve, and 

evaluating the different needs of each group. 

CRS has always valued the senior population  

in Avon and Avon Lake, but it wasn’t until  

the year 2013 when we received our first 

grant from the Community Foundation of 

Lorain County, that we began adapting our  

services to better provide for this often frail  

and vulnerable part of our clientele. 

Thanks to the Community Foundation, we 

established the Senior Assistance Program to 

designate a separate fund for seniors in our 

community. Sometimes our help is as easy 

as providing food from our food pantry, or  

something more specific to the senior  

population like eye exams and glasses or help 

with a prescription or co-pay.  We’re also able 

to help in other ways, depending on each  

senior’s individual set of circumstances.

We know from individual meetings with  

our seniors that they don’t always feel  

comfortable asking family or friends for help. 

It’s not uncommon for seniors to feel that if they  

share too much information with family, that 

they’d be jeopardizing their independence.  

CRS offers a safe place to share their needs 

and concerns, and sometimes requires us to 

simply be an advocate or special friend. 

Take “Mary.” She’s 85 years old and has  

diminished eyesight. Mary is very religious and 

has certain prayers she reads each day. Her 

prayer cards had very small print and had 

become tattered over time. She asked us 

for help with this, and we were not only able 

to find someone to re-type some of those 

prayers in a larger font, but we also obtained 

a new copy of a daily prayer book with larger 

print. In addition, we ordered her a stationary  

magnifying glass that did not require steady 

hands so she could continue reading a variety 

of things. Mary also had a free Safe Link cell 

phone that was no use to her because the 

numbers were so small she couldn’t see them. 

We replaced the phone with one specifically 

designed for a senior that offered a large  

tactile keypad with visual separation for easier 

use. Mary has expressed her gratitude to CRS 

on several occasions, letting us know that she 

is able to write her own checks again with the 

use of the magnifying glass, and she no longer 

needs help dialing her cell phone to call  

her family. 

“Virginia” is another one of our seniors that 

has had some special circumstances over the 

years. She has a fragile mental condition and 

is a long-time client of CRS. Virginia lost her 

husband a year ago and has no other family, 

except her two cats. She has lived in the same 

one bedroom apartment since 2009 and her 

rent is more than half of her social security  

income. Her only other significant expense 

has been paying off a car loan. Overall,  

Virginia has managed alright for many years, 

typically only coming to CRS for groceries and  

occasional help paying for a prescription or 

medical co-pay. Late in 2014, she began  

asking for increased assistance with things 

like rent and utility bills. When asked what  

prompted these requests and whether 

there had been a change in her financial  

situation, we learned that Virginia had 

taken out a “payday loan” to cover an  

unexpected veterinary bill for one of her cats.  

She had been convinced that this was her only 

option at the time. To compound the situation, 

when she could no longer cover the payment  

that was being drafted from her Social  

Security check, she took out another payday  

loan. Soon Virginia’s bank account was  

depleted and being overdrawn every 

month due to the automatic drafts she had  

authorized. Virginia was never going to get out 

from under these high interest rate loans. When 

she turned to us for help, we first referred her on 

for some legal advice to determine if and how 

she could stop the payments. We worked with 

her on a budget, made sure she had food on 

her table, and provided financial assistance 

when she was faced with eviction so that she 

could stay in her home. We continue to keep 

an eye on Virginia and are happy to share that 

she finally made her last car payment. 

This last senior story began with a referral from a 

local school district. They contacted us about 

a grandmother (age 62) who had taken  

emergency custody of four grandchildren, 

ranging in age from 13 years to 11 months old. 

“Grandma” wasn’t equipped or prepared 

financially to take on this responsibility. Her 

needs were varied and significant, and we 

were able to provide her with school supplies  

for all the kids, a car seat, appropriate  

seasonal clothing and emergency food  

until she had the opportunity to seek out more 

long-term government assistance. We have 

now developed an on-going relationship  

with Grandma and continue providing  

assistance as needed. She recently thanked us 

for our help and said, “You are my lifeline for  

everything that seems to fall through the 

cracks.”

With the establishment of the Senior Assistance  

Program, CRS is able to best serve our senior 

population, giving them practical solutions 

to meet the varied challenges they may 

face. Our deepest gratitude goes out to the  

Community Foundation of Lorain County for 

presenting us with this opportunity, and for their 

on-going trust and support.  

Senior
Assistance
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“You are my lifeline for  
everything that seems to 
fall through the cracks.”



Gifts in Honor/Memory of:

In Memory of Ann & Howard Brollier
	 James & Susan Marsh

In Honor of Joey Carson
	 David & Julie Pincura

In Memory of Edith Gach
	 William & Judy Gach

In Honor of the Heyslinger Family
	 Paul & Mary Bernadette Heyslinger

In Honor of the Mannion Family
	 Paul & Mary Bernadette Heyslinger

In Memory of Larry Hezcko
	 Avon Lake Fire Prevention Bureau

In Memory of Jane Kauffman
	 J. William Kauffman, Jr.

In Honor of Tony & Irene Matlak
	 Kristen Manes

In Memory of Rose Mary McCoy
	 Mike & Sue Cleary
	 Roy & Connie Fisher
	 Mike & Kris Kral
	 Nancy Tibbits

In Honor of Chuck & Sharon Pervo
	 David & Sharon Weitzenhof

In Honor of Connie Prodromou
	 Michael & Mary Djordjevic

In Honor of Ted & Ellen Prodromou
	 Michael & Mary Djordjevic

In Honor of Dieter Schien
	 Michael & Mary Djordjevic

In Memory of Gino Strippoli
	 Thomas & Donna DeChant

In Memory of David Teller
	 Debbie Britton Boerstler & Family
	 Susan Frantz
	 Mike & Athena Janopolis
	 Steve & Wendy Teller

In Honor of Jim & Peg Thorpe
	 Russ & Joan Beck

In Honor of Mark & Carol Thurber
	 Earl Plattell

In Honor of Thelma Usher
	 Mr. & Mrs. Larre Usher  

In Honor of Mayor Greg Zilka
	 Carl Schmidt

Paul & Marsha Adair
Joe & Michele Adams
Tyler & Ann Affolter
Al Wilhelmy Flowers
John & Tricia Alberini
John & Heidi Alten
Animal Clinic Northview, Inc.
Darryl & Julie Appleton
Applied Specialties, Inc.
Don Arnold & Barbara Dyke
Zachary & Julie Arnold
Jeffrey & Erin Arra
Charles Averello
Avon Athletic Boosters Club
Avon High School Student Council
Avon Lake Democrats
Avon Lake High School Boys  
	 Cross Country
Avon Lake High School Girls  
	 Cross Country 
Avon Lake High School  
	 Student Council
Avon Lake Printing & Signs
Avon Lions Club
Avon Local Schools
Bead Warehouse
Ted & Leanne Beckman
Laurence & Alice Beidler  
Bendix
John & Connie Bohan
Linda Broadhurst
Scott & Christie Burkhart
Andy & Cassi Burns
Busch Funeral & Crematory Services
Scott & Lynn Cameron
Jim & Lisa Camp
Bill & Beth Campbell
Steve & Cece Carlson
Joseph & Kandice Carson
Denise Chamoun
David Clark
John Clark
Michele Cold
Don P. Collins
Commerce Benefits Group
Gary & Julie Como
Mark & Midge Crist
Custom Engraving & Randall’s  
	 Team Shop
Joe & Michele Dallas
Keith & Maureen Dando
Joe & Sharon DeTillio
Robert & Suzie Dills
Karin Disanto
Jeremy & Amy DiTullio
Ronald & Joanne Dombrowski
Joe & Paula Drapcho
Albert & Susan Edwards
John & Kim Elton
Judith Emrick
Mark & Jennifer Fenderbosch
Fifth Third Bank
First Federal Lakewood
Jim & Molly Foos
David & Patty Frank
Edward Fratus
Freeman Manufacturing
French Creek Medical
Chuck & Carol Froehlich

Chuck Fye
Marty & JoAnna Gallagher
Scott & Tamara Geraci
Ted & Debra Gordon
Tom & Kris Greene
Michael & Miko Grendow
Leslie Hebert
Heidelberg Distributing
Bill Heine & Kathy L. Moore
Kathryn Helms
Chaz & Brigette Henline
Jeffrey & Lynn Herzog
Nathan & Elizabeth Honold
Rusty & Julianne Hood
Todd & Tomie Houston
Carlos & Ana Hungria
Infinity Health & Fitness
Todd R. Jagodzinski
Rob & Laura James
Ron & Stacy Jantz
David & Jill Johnson
Joyce Buick GMC
James & Lynn Judge, Jr.
John & Michelle Kemer
Scott & Lynn Kerns
Edward Kessler
Kiwanis Club of Avon Lake
Dan & Denise Klingler
John & Sharol Kniepper
Steven & Kristin Koliha
Kopf Builders
John Kosich
Richard & Lynn Krause
Eric & Vickee Krieg
Karl & Sarah Kwiatt
Jason & Kathy Lamb
Kevin & Lisa Lavelle
Learwood Square Company LLC
Michael & Lisa Lisi
Matthew & Stacey Litzler
Lubrizol
Matt & Janae Lyons
Doug & Deborah Maurer
Kyle & Lyndsey Maurer
Mark & Becky McCollough
McDonald Hopkins LLC
Sean McEvoy
Matt & Liz McNaghten
Medical Mutual
Ryan & Beth Mifsud
Marilyn J. Monschein
Michael S. Monschein
Robert & Susan Moore
James & Victoria Mowbray
Trevor & Kristine Murray
Daryl Neipp
Ellyn Nicholas
Dan & Kim Niedbalski
North Coast Rotary Club
NRG Energy
John & Pam Ohradzansky
Bill & Kathy O’Neill
Nicole Oreskovic
Theresia Oreskovic
Parker Aerospace
Sean & Kristie Patton
Tom & Tomie Patton
Andrew & Cindy Perry

Frank & Cristina Perry
Peter & Company Jewelers
PolyOne Corporation
Scott & Mary Lou Purtell
Lori Puzak
George & Andreea Raaber
Scott & Jeanie Radcliffe
Ray’s Auto & Truck Service
Eric Rich
Dennis & Karen Richards
Del Roig
Dan & Carolyn Rose
Kyle & Kimberly Rose
Mark & Stacey Rusher
Larry J. Sansom
Skip & Laura Sant
Terry & Adrianne Scheurman
Joel & Amy Schmidt
Kevin & Mary Kay Schneider
Mr. & Mrs. Don Schneider
Eric Schwarz
Robert & Kathleen Scott
Spence & Sue Seaman
Andrew & Shannon Sheridan
Jon & Julie Shoemaker
John & Jennifer Sindyla
Sissons Flowers & Gifts
Mark & Julie Skaggs
Lonnie & Alyssa Soloff
Jeremy & Neda Sopko
Christopher Steinman
Judd & Kim Stephenson
David & Ann Stonecipher
Kurt E. Striffler
Tom & Kristen Stuckart
Michael & Mary Summerfield
Sunset Shores Bed & Breakfast LLC
Suntan Supply
The Community Foundation of 		
	 Lorain County
The PRESS
Greg & Gina Tilton
Michael & Cristine Torek
CJ & Lynne Tyree
Ulmer & Berne LLP
Mike Vakos
Nicolas & Suzannah Valdivia
Vorys, Sater, Seymour & Pease LLP
Michael & Julie Walasinski
Terry & Kris Walkerly
Gerald Walters
Shawn & Carrie Warthman
Sam & Liz Wells
David Whalen
Wickens, Herzer, Panza,  
	 Cook & Batista Co.
Meghan Wilson
Craig & Carolyn Witherspoon
Donald & Eileen Wozniak
Dave & Jeanne Yeagley
Rob & Donna Yonkers
Rob & Catherine Zawtocki
Mayor Greg & Patti  Zilka

CRS Special Events Sponsors and Donors
 
Thank you to the following businesses, organizations and individuals who supported one or more of our 2015 
special events through sponsorships or monetary donations.						    
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Legacy Society 
$5,000+
The Alyce J. and Ann J. Metka 

Foundation
City of Avon
City of Avon Lake
The Community Foundation of 

Lorain County
Community West Foundation
Ford Motor Company
Hooks For Hunger
The Salvation Army
Second Harvest Food Bank of 

North Central Ohio

Foundation Society
$2,500 - $4,999
Joe & Michele Adams
BJ’s Charitable Foundation
Chemtron Corporation
Rick & Sheila Chiricosta
Christ Evangelical Lutheran 

Church
Eagle Run Committee
Empty Bowls by the Lake
Kristin Gindlesperger, through 

the National Christian Foun-
dation North Texas

Jim & Tonya Haddad
Nordson Corporation  

Foundation
R.A. Joseph Construction, Inc.
Del Roig
The Walmart Foundation

Guardian Angels 
Society 
$1,000 - $2,499
Avon Lake Fire Prevention 

Bureau
Avon Lake Regional Water
Avon Lake Presbyterian 

Church
Avon Lake United Church Of 

Christ
Patrick & Kristin Connaughton
Leslie Hebert Charitable 

Foundation
Dan & Denise Klingler
The Mifsud Family Foundation
NRG Energy
PNC Foundation Matching Gift 

Program
Salesforce.com Foundation

Heart of the 
Community Circle 
$500 - $999
Cliff & Monica Babcock
Chagrin Valley Engineering, 

Ltd.
Alex Chmiel
Concrete & More, Inc.
Jack & Jennifer Gould
Tom & Kris Greene
Margaret M. Kahl
KeyBank Foundation
Michael Lisi
Lorain County Community  

Action Agency
Mr. & Mrs. William O’Neill
Timothy Rush
Gwen Scott
Stags Family Chiropractic
Matthew & Jennifer Turco
Nicolas & Suzannah Valdivia

Helping Hands Circle
$250 - $499
Anonymous (4)
Avon High School
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Baugh

Thomas & Bonnie Butts
Marilyn Davis
Eastview Elementary School
William & Ruth Higgins
Nathan & Elizabeth Honold
Mr. & Mrs. David Joyce
William & Nancy Keis
Kiwanis Club of Avon Lake
Jerry & Lucille Leak
The Noeller Family
North Coast Rotary Club
William Ott
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Patton
John & Jeanne Rife
Scrap Picker Upper
Good Kids Childcare
Mark & Stephanie Summers
The Rock Pile
Curtis Weems
Loy Wiley
Mayor Greg & Patti Zilka

Caring Circle 
$100 - $249
Anonymous (3)
John Alberini/Albi, Inc.
Ruth Ansell
Avon Church of God
Avon Lake Public Library
Avon Middle School Student 

Council
Anne Bair
Bill & Deborah Baringer
Bay Foundation
Thomas & Pamela Bednar
Lee & Alice Beidler
Steve & Susan Bernard
John & Tammy Bertrand
Lois Boeddener
Debbie Britton Boerstler and 

Family
Frank & Ellen Bolognia
Nico Bolzan
Greg & Vanessa Botson
The Bushok Family
Steve & Cece Carlson
Scott & Carol Chapin
Sheryl Charvat
Zen & Carol Chawansky
Luke & Anita Cheriyan
Mike & Sue Cleary
Cobos Insurance Center
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Cole
Sue Cole
Mary Crehore
Mr. & Mrs. Rick D’Angelo
Thomas & Donna DeChant
Bob & Kathy Diamond
Michael & Mary Djordjevic
Lawrence Duber
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Eastep
Kathleen Ehret
Scott & Mary Fitz
Patricia Fotedar
Ms. Helen Frey
Anthony George
Joseph & Nancy Gioffre
Greg & Lori Glenn
Grange Insurance Companies
Grassa’s Body Repair
Ron & Marilyn Guenther
Mr. & Mrs. Chaz Henline
Ruben Herrera
Paul & Mary Bernadette 

Heyslinger
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph P. Higgins, Jr.
Pamela Hoffman
Holy Spirit Food Bank
HP Company Foundation
Michael & Rosemarie Jaworski
Marcia Kampfe
Diane Kepic
Laura Knight
Howard Knutsen
Denise Koch

Teela Kovacs
Barbara A. Krieg
Glenn Kuemerle
Greg & Doreen Lapp
Michael & Alice Liskay
Joan Lissner
Kristen Manes
Bernadette Mast
Ann McAllise
Ms. Carrie & Mr. Tim  

McFadden
William & Barbara McIntosh
Matt & Liz McNaghten
John Mills
Teresa Moore
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Nash
Network For Good
Peter & Company Jewelers
Rev. Dr. Paul R. & Janice K. 

Peters
Earl Plattell
The Potts Family
Jean Rahrig
Susan Randall
Robert Scott
Jean & Kiplan Sekulic
Kurt Shreffler
Jeffrey Shepard
James Shook
Scott Simmerly
George O. Skuggen
Joe & Shelly Sladek
John & Lee Smelko
Timothy Smith
Susan Marie Souhrada
M. J. Spitzer
Jack & Susan Storm
Steve & Wendy Teller
Jim & Peg Thorpe
Mr. & Mrs. Larre Usher
Bud & Kristine Viancourt
Gerald & Victoria Vogel
Westshore Mothers of Twins 

Club
Adele Wheeler
Robert G. Wolverton II
Don & Eileen Wozniak

Friends Circle 
$50 - $99
Anonymous (2)
Actucomp Ohio LLC
Nancy & John Addington
Amazon Smiles Foundation
J. Barry
Mr. James R. Best
Robert & Mary Biliki
Marian Botten
Patricia A. Burgman
John & Kayla Burson
Paul & Jacquelin Butrey
Christopher Coffman
Michele Cold
Dale & Donna Cracas
Oswald & Carol Davies
Terry Diener
Robert & Suzie Dills
Mr. & Mrs. Garis Distelhorst
Michael & Kelli Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Edelstein
Roy & Connie Fisher
Chris Funkhauser
Nancy A. Gannon
Norb & Louise Ganobsik
Giant Eagle - Avon Lake
Michael & Alicia Goodelle
Clara Guzik
David Hahn
Leslie Hebert
J. William Kauffman, Jr.
Rev. Joseph Kelley and Rev. 

Lee Kelley
Michael & Susan Kirwan
Craig & Lois Koehler

Thomas & Teddi Lescher
Scott & Shelley MacDonald
Rocco & Mary Beth Mango
Chuck & Lisa Marsh
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Martau
Tony & Irene Matlak
Michael Matthews
Peter & Gretchen  

Mattimore, Jr.
Niccole McEwen
David & Leslee Miraldi
Don & Molly Moracz
James & Linda Moyse
Mark & Susan Mueller
Maggie O’Toole
Joann Palmer
James & Kathleen Penman
David & Julie Pincura
Steve & Shannon Prumo
Chet & Audrey Roberts
Marie T. Rodgers
Mark & Stacey Rusher
Mr. Ronald Schenk
Carl Schmidt
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Stevens
Jim & Valerie Tanzilli
Kathleen S. Thomas
Nancy Tibbits
Tom & Lisa Ulery
Jeffrey Vasil
Don & Betty Wagner
Gregg & Nancy Wargo
Dave & Sharrie Weitzenhof
Joanie Walker
Chuck & Mary Whitmer

People Helping People
$1 - $49
Anonymous (6)
Janis Baluch
Nicole Banis
Russ & Joan Beck
J.R. Blair
James & Betty Blue
Bruce & Laura Bollinger
Robin Bottini
Elaine Boudreau
Michelle Burgess
Cheryl Stanca
Brad Cocco
Laurie Corbett
Charlene Crimaldi
Gail Crum
Kathy Dayton
David Dick
Tina Edwards
Victoria Fisher
Shannon FitzGerald
Patricia Frank
Susan Frantz
Kevin M. Freaney
William & Judy Gach
Mark & Laurel Geer
Paul Holland
Pete & Evelyn Hussey
Michael & Athena Janapolis
Yvone Kapalko
George & Ann Kast
Steven & Kristin Koliha
Judith Kostelansky
Anita Kotis
Mike & Kris Kral
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Krempasky
Jean L. Kvach
Frida Kvam
James & Sandra Marsh
Katya Melott
Karen Minnich
Jennifer Moore
Nick Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Mues
Glenda J. Nelson
Robbin L. Nitchmann
Matt & Jessica O’Connor
Kimberly Ogle

Veronica Olszewski
George F. Ovar
Joseph & Ella Poplar
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Presutto
Angela Quinn
Mary Rahman
Donna Reyes
Joseph & Barbara  

Riegelsberger
Robert Rocco
Mark Rohn
Michael & Patricia Russ
Steven & Lisa Scheer
Joy Schenker
Donna Shiley
Kristine Simecek
Matt Sladek
George & Paula Souhrada
Anne Speier
Eileen Reigert
Steven & Sandra Matovic
Alice Stilwell
Timothy Stuebner
Lorena Tellman
Peter Vein
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Vulpitta
Arthur A. Waggoner, Jr.
Debra Wakefield
Kathleen Walsh

We appreciate all gifts at 
all levels and also thank 
the following individuals 
who support us by  
designating all or part  
of their United Way pledge 
to CRS.
Anonymous (2)
John M. Alten
Blake Beachler
Kerry Bubolz
Ana DeLaRee
David Kitchen
William H. Kirksey
Arnfred Kulenkampff
Brian Lamb
Joseph J. McAleese
Cory McManamon
Theresa Patton
David Stonecipher

Matching Gift 
Companies
KeyBank Foundation
HP Company Foundation
PNC Foundation
Salesforce.com Foundation

The following made gifts  
to the Avon/Avon Lake 
Community Resource 
Services Endowment  
Fund, held at the  
Community Foundation  
of Lorain County:
Karen Lanigan

Please let us know if your name  
is missing or listed improperly.  
We have made every  
attempt to create an  
accurate list, and want to 
correct any errors. Thank you 
for your cooperation and 
understanding. 
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Community Resource Services
33501-L Lake Road
Avon Lake, Ohio 44012
440.933.5639 
aalcrs.org
aalcrs@aalcrs.org

103,000 lbs 
of food  
distributed 

8,545x
we helped the residents of  
our community

232 kids 
were given 
school supplies

276 kids 
received gifts, 
coats & boots 
for Christmas

119 
senior citizens
utilized our 
services

Services Provided By

1 full-time and
4 part-time staff
250 volunteers

188x
we helped prevent 
utility disconnection

329x 
we helped with 
auto repairs and  
fuel cards


